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Dear parents and carers,  

This week, I had the privilege of taking our School Councillors to 
the Town Hall to present their ideas for the regeneration of  

St Georges Leisure Centre. I was so proud of their confidence (not 
even needing scripts)! Their idea to present in an interview style 

with each other was like no other school there.  

I was really reminded of the power of our children’s voices during 
Friday Celebration assembly also where Year 5 performed ‘You’re 
the Voice’ - a John Farnham song – and one I grew up hearing a 

lot.  They performed with such energy and enthusiasm.  Our chil-
dren really do create and make the most of opportunities to be 
heard and to make positive change (a key part of our school vi-

sion).  From the Town Hall event this week with School Council to 
children’s input around the school; such as creating new jobs in the 

Job Centre; they really are a force for positive change. It also fits 
with an saying I hold close to my heart…. 

Have a great weekend,  

Belinda  

  

Year 

Group 

Week ending 

08.03.24 

Week ending 

15.03.24 

R 84.14% 89.66% 

1 95.00% 96.43% 

2 95.17% 96.21% 

3 95.81% 90.07% 

4 95.86% 94.83% 

5 96.00% 96.67% 

6 94.14% 94.14% 

OVERALL 93.76% 94.02% 

      Well done to Year 5 who are the  

Attendance Champions  

If you want to be a champion, make sure 

you come to school on time every day! 



Year 1 and 2 had the opportunity to go to 
the Teddy bear Hospital on Wednesday.  

Children learnt about keeping teeth clean, 
the importance of washing hands with a 
cleaning hand experiment, healthy food 

choices for a smoothie and fire safety with a 
visit from Whitechapel Fire Station.  

Children enjoyed the afternoon learning 
songs and playing games. Children even got 

to spray the fire hose.  



Kobi Nazrul vs Bigland Green 08.03.24 Match Report 
Boys conceded an early goal but grew in confidence and played 

some good attacking football to get the game back to  
3 - 3 . Missed a golden opportunity to score , to win the game in 
the final seconds . It was a very entertaining game and great to 

see them apply what they learnt in lessons . 
The girls showed enthusiasm and effort in their 3-0 defeat.  

Their confidence grew more and more as the game went on but 
they sadly ran out of time . 

Bigland Green vs Kobi Nazrul Dodgeball competition 14.03.24 
 

Well done to our Year 2 and 3 dodgeball competitors. We took 
on Bigland Green and showed what we are made of with a final 

score finish of 6 - 3 to Kobi Nazrul. Great teamwork, strategy and 
agility was seen by our players. Well done.  


